## **HOUR OF POWER BUSINESS MEETING February 19, 2024**

• Meeting opened at 7:15 with the serenity prayer 25 members in attendance

• Treasurer's Report

o Opening Balance: \$2015.03

Deposits: \$360.36Payments: \$0.00

o Final Balance: \$2375.59

- Secretary's Report
  - o Secretary's Report from January was read and accepted
- Intergroup
  - o None
- GSR
  - o None
- Old Business
  - Motion to change Tuesday Night 12 and 12 Meeting to a Topic/Discussion Meeting. <u>Motion passed</u>.
    Annie to rewrite script. Intergroup to be contacted to revise Meeting List
  - o Nomination of Jason as Interim GSR. He will report information but not able to vote for us as he is already a GSR for another group. <u>Motion Passed</u>. Jason will get our Spiritual Breakfast tickets this week and begin selling them next week.

## New Business

- Christine asked for volunteers to update our Group Conscience. We have had many changes and motions over the past few years and they have not been added. This is expected to take about 2 months: Joe George, Brian, Kathy, Roe, Kerry, Eleanor
- Christine asked for volunteers to update our Scripts. This is expected to be done by 3/18 Business Meeting: Joe, Brian, Roe, Lisa S, Eleanor
- o Motion to send money to Intergroup, GSR, World Services and SENY. Motion Passed
- o Liz has turned over Literature to Sue B. She needs to purchase books. We keep a reserve of 10 copies of each book
- Please be aware that the Celebrants List changes from time to time. New Updated Lists are sent out as needed. If you are a Host or Co-Host, please make sure you are reading from the most recent list so as not to leave anyone out.
- o If you are celebrating, please be aware that family members do attend our celebration meetings so please be mindful of our guests when you share.
- o Motion was made to move the business meeting from the 3<sup>rd</sup> Monday of the month to the 3<sup>rd</sup> Thursday of the month. Motion will be discussed at the March business meeting.
- Motion was made to <u>Providing ALL meeting attendees the opportunity to share:</u> The motion is to implement round-robin participation so that ALL attendees have the opportunity to share (at the very least to state their name and that they are an alcoholic, then share or state they will pass and continue to listen).
- o Motion was made regarding <u>Addressing any/all inappropriate behavior during meetings</u>. It is extremely important that we (host, co-host, and ALL attendees) conduct ourselves in a professional and respectful manner during every meeting. More information will be presented at March Meeting.